














 

17 July 2020 

 

 

Brian Montgomery 

UNIT 80 Director of Programs/Co-ordinator/Community Development Consultant 

 

By email to: bryan_safety@outlook.com 

 

 

 

Dear Bryan 

 

Unit 80 Action Plan – Letter of Support 

 

Questus Funds Management Limited (Questus) is an Approved Participant under the Federal 

Government’s National Rental Affordability Scheme (NRAS) and has been involved in the delivery of 

over 4,000 affordable housing dwellings as part of the Scheme, which seeks to provide affordable rental 

housing to low to moderate income earners.  Our involvement in this Scheme has highlighted the 

significant need for affordable housing across the whole of Australia.   

 

Unit 80’s Action Plan, which seeks to deliver a framework of support and training whilst providing people 

with the skillsets to enable their ongoing development, can only assist with the growth of the local 

community and wider economy as a whole. 

 

We wish you every success in implementing this program. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Somerville 

Chairman 

 





 

   

2/4 Hobsons Gate "Where Patients Come First" Dr Chris Barr 
 

Currambine Family Practice 
2/4 Hobsons Gate 
CURRAMBINE WA 6028 
Phone : 08 9304 1120 
Fax : 08 9304 1145 

 

Dr Chris Barr 
MBBS 

5507004L 

 

7th July 2020 
 

 

 
 
Mr Brian Montgomery, 
 
I am delighted to offer this letter of support for the UNIT 80 project. It is fantastic to see that you 
have developed such an amazing initiative that supports unemployed members of our community 
to re-engage with the workforce. This project will help combat the burden of mental health issues 
for many people which is often exacerbated by unemployment and isloation within the community. I 
am looking to seeing the impact of the project in the near future.  
 
Well done.   
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
Dr Chris Barr MBBS, 5507004L 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 



 

 

 

 
 
29 July 2020 
 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
LETTER OF SUPPORT 

 

I write to express my support for the vision held by UNIT 80 Action Plan to increase 
work opportunities for those less fortunate to construct social and affordable housing 
in Western Australia. 
 
Unemployment is a concern and it will take a community wide approach to begin to 
reduce it. Such an ambitious program has the potential to make drastic improvements 
to the lives of those struggling to find work in Western Australia. 
 
I would like to express my support again for the UNIT 80 initiative and I wish the 
program every success for the future.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Don Punch MLA 
MEMBER FOR BUNBURY 



 

Perth Homeless Support Group Inc 
 

see the need and make a difference, without prejudice 
 

Charity Licence no: CC21745 
 

Phone: 08 9471 9115 Website: perthhomeless.org.au 
Address: 2/28 Munt Street, BAYSWATER WA 6053  Email: support@perthhomeless.org.au  

 
 

10 July 2020 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to express our support, on behalf of the entire Perth Homeless Support Group Inc. 

Committee, on the initiative “Unit 80 Action Plan”, which aims to build homes and create 

employment opportunities in WA.  

Each week, through our Sunday morning Outreach service, and through our Rescue Hamper 

Initiative, we see growing numbers of those experiencing homelessness, or those at risk of 

homelessness in Perth. We therefore strongly support schemes that will help to alleviate this urgent 

problem.  

We are particularly keen on the potential to create training opportunities for those who wish to 

learn new skills to enhance their prospects of turning their lives around and gaining employment. 

The scheme also helps those experiencing mental illness and discrimination. We also feel that in the 

light of the recent COVID-pandemic, the need for employment, upskilling, and low-cost housing is 

now a major issue, as many in our community are in crisis, with looming unemployment an issue for 

many families and individuals.  

We strongly believe the Unit 80 initiative is an ambitious project which will have only positive effects 

on the lives of local community in Perth and potentially throughout Australia, if it gains the support 

and momentum that is required for a project of this scale.  

We wish this project every success. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Dr Fiona Burns 

Business Support Officer 

Perth Homeless Support Group Inc. 

 



 

 

4 August 2020 

 

To whom it may concern, 

Letter of In Principle Support – Unit 80 Action Plan 

Access Housing Australia Ltd, as a member of the Housing Choices Australia Ltd Group, is pleased to 

provide in principle support for the Unit 80 Action Plan. 

We believe this innovative approach provides the vision for disadvantaged and/or marginalised people 

to gain meaningful work experience and skills capacity building in the construction sector, whilst 

assisting in increasing the supply of much needed affordable housing.  

As one of WA’s largest Community Housing Providers who manage, purchase and develop secure, 

sustainable and affordable homes for some of WA’s most financially and socially vulnerable people, 

Access Housing recognises Unit 80 has the potential to make a real difference in people’s lives and the 

greater community. 

We wish the Unit 80 initiative every success in the future.  

 

 
 

Duane Moroney 

General Manager Property Assets 
Access Housing Australia Ltd 



 

 

 
 
 
3 July 2020 
 
To Brian Montgomery  
 
Re Support for Unit 80 - Creating skills training development leading to future employment  
 
I write to confirm Women’s Health and Family services support for this proposed programme. We have 
reviewed the programme internally and note the potential it offers to women and the capacity within this 
programme for participants TAFE fees to be covered. In our work with women trying to re-establish their 
lives and financial independence following domestic violence and abuse, alcohol and other drug addictions 
and mental health issues we regularly find that the fees associated with re-training are a significant barrier.   
 
 
WA is in the unenviable position of having the worst gender pay gap in the nation whilst at the same time 
generating a proportionally higher economic output than other states primarily due to mining and 
construction projects. Creating opportunities for women to participate in these sectors is integral to 
improving WA women’s lives and futures. Women’s Health and Family Services is therefore not only 
supportive of this programme’s approach but will also commit to providing operational support to any pilot 
that is established. We would see that we may be able to offer support and advice on operational policies 
and procedures relating specifically to women and be a referral source for counselling and other support 
services that female participants may require. 
 
We congratulate you on the development of this concept and look forward to seeing this proposal translate 
into a successful pilot. 
 
 
With kind regards 

 
 

 
Felicite Black 
CEO  



 

 

234 Railway Pde, West Leederville 
Western Australia 6007 

info@marawar.com.au 

T +61(0)8 6380 0456 
 

marawar.com.au 

Marawar Pty Ltd ACN 623 062 199 
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2 July 2020 
 
Brian Montgomery 
UNIT 80 
By email: bryan_safety@outlook.com 
 
LETTER OF SUPPORT 
 
Dear Brian, 
 
I am pleased to offer this letter of Support for the UNIT 80 Action Plan initiative. As you know Marawar 

is a local Nyoongar building & construction business set up to combat the low numbers of Aboriginal 

people participating in trades across the building sector. To date 50% of Marawar’s workforce is 

Aboriginal and the majority were long term unemployed who were seeking an opportunity. 

I believe the Unit 80 Action Plan to provide work experience placements to significantly increase 

employment to people of all ages, culture, religion, gender, sexuality and ability to construct an 

affordable housing development initiative is perfectly aligned with Marawar’s core values. 

The plan demonstrates a well-researched proposal which identifies funding sources, stakeholders, 

potential benefits, operational, risk, and the promotion of the community benefits. 

The proposal is highly ambitious however programs like UNIT 80 have the potential to make a real 

difference in communities to individuals who may be experiencing social isolation, prejudice, 

unemployment, mental health issues and domestic challenges. 

The work experience project aims to provide the participants opportunities for full time employment 

with qualifications that will benefit them well into the future by covering and/or contributing 

significantly to training costs, placing participants into 4 week work experience placements, and 

providing them with a participation job reference letter of recognition to increase their long term 

employability. 

The initiative’s benefits extend to community collaboration, involving local business procurement 

opportunities, and construction of affordable homes for those struggling to break into the current 

housing market. 

Marawar, in conjunction with M/Construction, is happy to support and engage in partnership with the 

UNIT 80 initiative.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Gerard Matera 
DIRECTOR 

 



 

 

 

 

 0487 089 695 
 
PO Box 1 
Armadale WA 6992 
businessarmadale.com.au 
admin@businessarmadale.com.au 

  
ABN: 81 668 815 887 

 

Business Armadale Chamber of Commerce 

 
 

Brian Montgomery 
UNIT 80 Director/Community Development Consultant 
 
27 July 2020 
 

Ref: email dated 25 July 2020  
UNIT 80, A Televised program Creating skills training development leading to 

future employment. 
 
 
Dear Brian, 
 
As an organization representing the local business community, we would be please to 
support any initiative that would enhance the skills and job prospects for residents of our 
community. 
 
This project which appears to target unemployed female youth would assist, hopefully, 
the high level of female unemployment that exists in the southeast corridor of Perth. We 
also have a large aboriginal population that experiences an above the average 
unemployment level for their demographic. 
 
We will assist where we can and happy to play an advisory role when you ready to 
proceed with the project. 
 
 
 

 
Henry Zelones OAM LGM JP 
Chairman – Business Armadale Chamber of Commerce 
 

mailto:admin@businessarmadale.com.au














                                                                                                                                                                   

 

                                                                                                                                                  

PO Box 281 

 West Perth WA 6872 

tel 9420 7264 fax 9486 8744 

email info@womenscouncil.com.au 

web www.womenscouncil.com.au 

 

To Brian Montgomery  

Ref: UNIT 80 Creating skills training development leading to future employment. 

 

The Women’s Council for Domestic and Family Violence Services is happy to provide 

this letter of support for the proposal lead by M Group to build 30 units under the 

Affordable Housing program. 

The proposal to provide short term work placements for unemployed people, particularly 

women to expose them to the opportunity of future study and work in the building trade 

is to be commended. 

Western Australia has the worst gender pay gap in the nation and the State 

governments plan Stronger Together: for gender equality recognises that one of the 

levers that can improve this are partnerships between government and the corporate 

sectors that improve women’s employment in traditionally male dominated jobs. 

 

 We wish you success in your proposal. 

 

 

Regards  

 

Kedy Kristal  

A/CEO 

29th June 2020  

 



17-7-2020 

 
Mr. Brian Montgomery 
UNIT 80 Director of Programs/Coordinator 
CC.  Mr. Michael Reed – Director of MGroup/MConstruction 
 

Ref: Letter of support – UNIT 80 Building and Construction program creating skills 

training development, potentially leading to employment. 

Patricia Giles Centre is committed to building a strong community free from family 

and domestic violence. For 30 years we have been providing a range of services for 

women and children experiencing and escaping family and domestic violence. 

s We help them find safety, security and stability. 

s We support and empower them to get mentally and physically well so they 

can get their lives back on track. 

s We educate and collaborate – always working towards a future free from 

family and domestic violence. 

 

Because of this we are fully in support of Mr. Montgomy’s and Mr. Reed’s vision 

regarding the UNIT 80 program where so many unemployed West Australians can 

participate and take on a work experience role, while also being recognized with a 

TAFE Cert 11 course in the building and construction industry, but also receive a 

letter of reference, that can go along way in gaining employment. Our female clients 

would relish this type of program and to be given the opportunity to gain that 

indepence of gaining a skill and potential employment within the Construction 

industry.  

We therefore not only support the program but would also be willing to partner UNIT 

80 in any future funding for the construction of homes that are desperately needed 

for our orgonisation. 

We believe the state government should give programs of this nature a fair go and 

support its vision.  

Thank you for allowing us to participate 

 

Regards 

Kirsten Shearn 

Chief Executive Officer 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 72F034FD-4854-4ABC-8A93-720B0F4A4BF0



Co-creating Business Growth Opportunities  

EXPOSURE…..…REPRESENTATION……...COLLABORATION…….EDUCATION 

 

Wanneroo Business Association Inc. 
Enterprise House, 935 Wanneroo Road, Wanneroo WA 6065 

Telephone: 08 9206 3888   Fax: 08 9206 3899 
Email: info@wanneroobusiness.com    I   Website: www.wanneroobusiness.com 

 

25 June 2020 

To Whom It May Concern, 

LETTER OF SUPPORT – UNIT 80 Creating skills training development leading to future employment 

I am writing on behalf of the Wanneroo Business Association to show support of the UNIT 80 Work 

Experience Action Plan Proposal.  The proposal which will provide work experience placements and 

skills training development will assist in creating local jobs and aid the long term unemployed back in 

to work.   

The need for creative projects like this is evident in Wanneroo.  ID Profile data stated that in 2016, 

27.7% of 15-54 year old’s were disengaged from employment and education in the City of 

Wanneroo.  The threat that COVID19 poses to these figures is significant, especially as Wanneroo 

had one of the highest rates of JobKeeper allowance claims in the state. According to current data 

from forecast.id.com, 11% of 15-64 year old’s in Wanneroo are eligible recipients of Jobseeker and 

Youth Allowance in May 2020 alone. 

In our opinion, this proposal could be effective in encouraging our unemployed people to upskill and 

gain the work experience necessary to ready them for work.  The hands-on experience with training 

and access to industry is an exciting, once in lifetime opportunity that could be a life changer for 

some individuals, especially in the current economic downturn.  

Yours Sincerely, 

LJBell 

Lauren Bell 

General Manager,  

Wanneroo Business Association 









 
 
 

 
6 July 2020  
 
 
 
Dear Brian,  
 
RE:  In principle support: UNIT 80 Concept Plan Initiatives 
 
Nyoongar Outreach Service Inc is pleased to support in principle the UNIT 80 Concept 
Initiative Plan.   
 
The concept is innovative and has the potential to target the most vulnerable people in the 
community, mainly the Aboriginal people with employable skills that will increase their 
employment opportunities.  
 
UNIT 80 Concept Initiative Plan has been well researched and included numerous enthusiastic 
potential partnerships from the construction industries and educational platforms.  
 
The project has the scope to participate in the Non-Government Organisation homeless 
taskforce e.g. 50 homes50 lives, St Patricks Community Support, and the Housing Foundation 
to increase housing stock.  
 
It is inspiring to see projects having a vision where community inclusion has the potential to 
include its own tenants in the construction of their homes and to acquire skills to gain future 
employment.    
 
The initiative is in line with the Social Housing Economic Recovery Package (SHERP) 
developed  which will be implemented in three phases in an effort to protect and create jobs, 
boost industry confidence and encourage WA prospective homebuyers to build new homes.  
 
I wish Brian and the team off the best in making their vision a realisation. 
 
Kindest Regards 
 

 
Maria McAtackney 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 
 
 
 
 

35-37   Gladstone Street East Perth WA 6004 
PO Box 8202 Stirling Street Perth WA 6849 ABN 53 281 140 922 

Phone: 08 9228 4211 Fax: 09 9228 3743 Email: operations@nyoongaroutreach.com.au 
www.nyoongaroutreach.com.au 

mailto:operations@nyoongaroutreach.com.au
http://www.nyoongaroutreach.com.au/
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12 August 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Brian, 
 
RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT - UNIT 80 ACTION PLAN & PROPOSAL 
 
I am writing on behalf of Ruah Community Services to express the organisation’s support 
for the UNIT 80 Action Plan which will provide traineeship opportunities through the 
construction of affordable housing in key locations. 
 
As well as increasing the availability of affordable housing stock in Western Australia, the 
Plan will offer participants who have experienced homelessness or insecure 
accommodation a pathway to home ownership. The construction of housing in strategically 
located sites which are well connected to public transport and amenities will also increase 
social connectedness and reduce isolation in the community. 
 
Despite Federal Government stimulus measures, the COVID-19 pandemic will have a 
devastating impact on Australia’s economy. The UNIT 80 Action Plan will help stimulate 
employment and empower people by providing them with training and accreditation 
opportunities. In particular, those disproportionately impacted by unemployment will benefit 
from the Plan, including Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.  
 
Ruah is particularly supportive of UNIT 80’s aim to extend traineeship opportunities to 
people of all backgrounds, regardless of gender identity, ability or cultural background. 
This aligns with Ruah’s strategic goals to pursue innovation, work to end social issues, and 
reach people in our society, including those experiencing homelessness, domestic 
violence and mental health challenges. 
 
I strongly believe that the Action Plan will have a positive impact on the community and 
wish UNIT 80 every success with implementing its proposal. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Slattery 

Chief Operating Officer 





 

 

 

  

  

 

  

20 July 2020 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Letter of Support for the Unit 80 Project 

The Shire of Coolgardie offers in-principle support to the Unit 80 initiative aimed at providing 
community members with work experience in the construction sector on affordable housing 
projects.    

The Shire of Coolgardie is located in the Goldfields-Esperance region and encompasses an 
area of 30,400km2.  It comprises the towns of Coolgardie, Kambalda, Widgiemooltha, and the 
Aboriginal community of Kurrawang. 

The Shire has engaged with State and Federal government agencies over several years to 
increase public housing stock in region.  According to data provided through the State 
Government’s Department of Communities, in the Shire of Coolgardie –  

As at Census night 2016, there was an unmet demand for approx. 50 public houses (with a 
ranking of 38 out of 105 regional LGAs).  This is classified as high priority for the 
Department. 

For Affordable housing, there was an unmet demand (18 opportunities) - classified as 
neutral priority (ranked 47th out of 105 regional LGAs). 

Access to affordable housing is consistently raised as a critical issue in the Goldfields-
Esperance region with the lack of housing increasing pressure on the rental market, which in 
turn affects the availability of public housing and the cost of private rentals.  
 
With a 2% vacancy rate in the neighbouring City of Kalgoorlie-Boulder, people accessing public 
housing in Coolgardie and Kambalda do not have options to seek alternative housing 
elsewhere; nor does the Shire wish to lose community members due to a lack of quality housing 
stock.  
 
The Shire’s community would greatly benefit from the initiative proposed which can be 
demonstrated by the following data: 

Youth Disengagement 
• In 2016, 20.41% of 15 to 24 years olds were disengaged from education and employment 

compared to 10.47% in WA 
 

  



 

 

 

  

  

 

  

Unemployment 
• Unemployment in the Shire is at 5.18% compared to Western Australia’s State average of 

4.91% 
• 197 Income Support recipients reside in Coolgardie townsite with 59% identifying 

themselves as Indigenous  
 

 
Other Factors of Disadvantage: 
• Youth Suicide was the second leading cause of death in 15 to 24-years – 1.2 times for 

males and 1.3 times for females  
• Socio-Economic Indexes for Areas ranked the Shire the 23rd most disadvantaged area in 

Western Australia  
• Coolgardie had a higher proportion of developmentally vulnerable children than the national 

average (27% vs 22%) - Australian Early Childhood Development Census – 
• Median weekly income for people identifying as Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

households was $843 compared to $1,210 WA State average 

The venture has the potential to make a real difference in regional communities where social 
isolation, unemployment and mental health issues are prevalent. The Shire of Coolgardie in 
particular has a demonstrated need for additional public housing stock and should this project 
be successful with government funding, it would bring significant benefit to the community.   

The Shire of Coolgardie wishes Unit 80 all the success in bringing this project to reality.   

Kind Regards, 

 

Mia Hicks 
Director Economic and Community Development  
 

 
 

 
 

 

  







CITY OF Armadale
7 Orchard Avenue Armadale 

Western Australia 6112 
Locked Bag 2 Armadale 
Western Australia 6992

T: (08) 9394 5000 
F: (08) 9394 5184

info@armadale.wa.gov.au 
www.armadale.wa.gov.au

ABN: 798 6326 9538

LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR THE UNIT 80 PROJECT

The City of Armadale offers in-principle support to the UNIT 80 initiative aimed to provide 
community members with relevant work experience in the construction sector on affordable 
housing projects. The action plan prepared by UNIT 80 is based on empowering people to 
develop skills, gain employment and stop the cycle of poverty which is often multi-faceted, 
complex and intergenerational. The Armadale community would greatly benefit from this 
project demonstrated by the following data:

Youth disengagement:
e In 2016, 14.6% of 15 to 24 year olds in the City of Armadale were disengaged with 

employment and education, compared to 9.4% in Greater Perth. In one suburb, 27% 
of young people were disengaged

Education:
e 48.5% of people living in Armadale completed year 12 (55.3 in Perth); 16% have a 

Bachelor or higher (22.9% in Perth); 23.6% have vocational training (19.4% Perth); 
and 3.4% are currently at university (5.1 in Perth).

Housing stress:
® 11.2% of people in the City reported having mortgage stress compared to 9% in

Greater Perth. This number varies across the City from 6.3% in Bedfordale and 
14.7% in Brookdale

Unemployment:
° Unemployment in the City is at 9.2% (8.1 in Perth) ***cannot find data which breaks 

unemployment into male and female stats
® Youth unemployment in the City is at 17.4% (16.2% in Perth)

Other factors of disadvantage:
® The median weekly household income is significantly lower than Greater Perth, and 

also lower than the WA median. The median household income in Armadale is 
$1,493 compared to $1,636 in Greater Perth. Some areas this is as low as $901 
(Armadale South).

« The City of Armadale has a SEIFA score of 994.0
® 55% do not do enough physical activity (compared to 36.5 in WA) - data from South

Metropolitan Population Health Unit
<> 45% of residents consume excessive alcohol (compared to 31.4% in WA)

29 June 2020

To Whom it May Concern,

mailto:info@armadale.wa.gov.au
http://www.armadale.wa.gov.au


I wish UNIT 80 the best with their application and look forward to working with the organisation in 
the future.

Yours sincerely

//w'fruo

Rebekah Milnes
Manager Community Development





 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
29 July 2020 
 
 
 
 
Mr Brian Montgomery 
Unit 80 Director / Community Development Consultant 
Via email: bryan_safety@outlook.com 
 
 
 
 
Dear Brian  
 
RE: UNIT 80 Project 
 
St Bart’s is supportive of the vision of the  UNIT 80 Action Plan to increase work opportunities 
and housing for those less fortunate, through the provision of work placements and significant 
employment for all ages, culture, religion, gender and ability of the unemployed.  
 
The work experience project aims to place participants in full time employment with 
qualifications that will benefit them well into the future by covering and/or contributing 
significantly to training costs, placing participants into a 4 week work experience placement 
and providing them with a participation job reference letter of recognition to increase their 
long term employability. 
 
It’s fantastic to see such a great initiative developed and we hope to be able to partner with 
you in having St Bart’s residents somehow involved going forward and wish you every success 
with this ambitious project.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Samantha Drury  
Chief Executive Officer 

mailto:bryan_safety@outlook.com


 

 

 
 
 
 
File Code:  GS.COM 1.01 
 
6 August 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern 
 
LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR THE UNIT 80 PROJECT 
 
Shire of Mundaring is pleased to provide in principle support to the vision of the 
UNIT 80 project. Key to this plan is the provision of work placements and the 
development of job skills in the construction sector. This is an ambitious plan which 
has the potential to support the skill development of some 600 people. The advent 
of COVID-19 has seen an increase in homelessness and the loss of jobs. An ability 
to address both of these challenges through a cohesive and supportive program 
would have far reaching benefits to participants. Further, local trades and business 
would be stimulated as their services were used in the development of this project.  
 
If successful, this proposal has the potential to make a difference to those 
experiencing homelessness, a loss of connection due to job loss, mental health 
challenges and disengagement from their community.  
 
We wish UNIT 80 the very best with their application and look forward to seeing the 
outcomes of this initiative.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Shannon Foster 
MANAGER LIBRARIES & COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 







 

 
 
 
 
 
LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR THE UNIT 80 PROJECT 
 
I write in support of the UNIT 80 initiative aiming to provide work experience and 
qualifications in the construction industry for unemployed and at risk youth. 
 
This initiative would be attractive in many regions of Western Australia – city and rural. It 
would also be particularly useful within the Armadale region. 
 
The Armadale area would benefit greatly from this project as the following data indicates 
this is an area of high need. 
 
The rate of people seeking work in the City of Armadale area is currently at 11.3% which is 
2.54% higher than the greater Perth unemployment numbers. 
 
The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander population is 3.9% which is 2.3% higher than the 
greater Perth area. 
 
Currently the Armadale region has a serious need for vocational training programs to 
provide pathways into long-term employment for youth and the older unemployed seeking 
retraining. 
 
With the local population forecast to grow to 151,896 by 2041, any initiative providing 
educational and employment opportunities to meet the increased demands of the future is 
most welcome. 
 
I urge you to give every consideration to an application from UNIT 80. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DR TONY BUTI MLA 
MEMBER FOR ARMADALE 
 
24 July 2020 
 

Dr. Tony Buti MLA 
B.P.E (Hons), Dip Ed, M.I.R., L.L.B (Hons), D.Phil. 

 
Member for Armadale 
 

 

2898 Albany Highway, Kelmscott, Western Australia 6111 Telephone: (08) 9495 4877 or text only 0474 195 312 
Facsimile (08) 9495 4866 Email: tonybuti@mp.wa.gov.au or Armadale @mp.wa.gov.au 
  

 








